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NOTICE TO READERS OF BIORHEOLOGY 

RETIREMENT OF DR. G. W. SCOTT BLAIR 

The Publisher regrets the resignation of Dr. G. W. Scott Blair 
due to his failing sight. The Management of Pergamon Press join the 
Editors in expressing their grateful thanks to Dr. Scott Blair for his 
many years service as Editor and co-founder of Biorheology. 

His letter of resignation is reproduced in full below. 

Robert Maxwell 
Publisher 

In 1959 Professor A.L. Copley and I were commissioned personally 
by Mr. Robert Maxwell to start a Journal to be called BIORHEOLOGY with 
the two of us as Co-Editors-In-Chief. 

The first number appeared in 1962 and, from then on till a year 
ago, we two were responsible for every paper that was submitted to the 
Journal, finding suitable referees and taking the final decision as to 
publication. 

With the new arrangements which started about a year ago, we now 
have twelve Editors and this leaves Professor Copley and myself less to 
do. 

Nevertheless, I am now 76 years old and my sight is failing, I can­
not see to read scientific papers nor to use the Science Library. In 
spite of much help from my wife and other kind friends, I feel that I 
am no longer keeping abreast of the recent work on biorheology published 
in our Journal and in many others. 

I do not feel competent to continue as Editor-in-Chief and have 
told the Managing Director of Pergamon and Professor Copley that I 
intend to resign as from December 31st of the current year. 

G. W. Scott Blair 


